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The People’s Branch of Government 

PUBLIC NOTICE  
As Speaker of the House, it is my duty to officially give notice to the Crow Tribal General 

Council that the Executive Branch Chairman Alvin “AJ” Not Afraid, Jr. failed to submit a 

complete report to the Legislative Branch for the Regular July Session 2020. 

 

Pursuant to the 2001 Crow Tribal Constitution, the Crow Tribal Executive Branch has a duty 

for reporting requirements in Article IV, Section 4. Included in the general duties of the 

Executive Branch, elected officials have a duty to provide for the fiscal management of the 

Executive Branch and prepare complete financial reports for the Crow Legislative Branch on 

a quarterly basis as well as biannual reports for the Crow Tribal General Council.   

 

Article IV, Section 6, duties of the Executive Branch Secretary include record keeping of all 

actions of the Executive Branch, and to ensure proper reports, in accordance with this 

Constitution, are forwarded to the Crow Tribal General Council.   

 

The Crow Tribal Fiscal Management Act, (CLB 07-08) commands the Executive Branch to 

report to the Crow Tribal General Council each year annually in the month of September 

(CLB 07-08, section. 6, A. Budget Monitoring and Control).   

 

Legislative Resolution 10-21 (“A Resolution of the Crow Tribal Legislature to Establish 

Executive Branch Reporting Standards and to Enhance Reporting to the Crow Tribal General 

Council”) explains what needs to be in the Quarterly Financial Reports from Executive 

Branch.  Legislative Resolution 10-21 (LR 10-21 section 1. (c)) also directs the Speaker of the 

House to give notice to the Crow Tribal General Council regarding “no reporting” submitted 

or received from Chairman Alvin “A.J.” Not Afraid, the Executive Branch Chief Executive 

Officer and to request a written explanation from the Secretary R. Knute Old Crow as to why 

no report was received.   


